
In  t his newsletter:

b y  P r e s i d e n t  Y v o n n e  O s b o r n

Meeting Face to Face again and Maintaining 
Connections 

November 
15th at the 

RSL

Social Night and An Introduction to 
Kahoot Quiz

What's On Next

November 
8th at the 

RSL

The Rotary Foundation – Past 
District Governor Murray Verso

http://www.keiloreastrotary.org/
https://www.trybooking.com/BRZSN


Meeting Reports  - November 8th and November 
15th, 2021.

Environment and Sustainability – Phil O’Brien announced that we will be providing Beehives for two local 
Community Gardens, Keilor East and Avondale Heights. They will have weatherproof plaques attached 
indicating that they were donated by Keilor East Rotary.

President Yvonne Osborn welcomed everyone back after 
twelve weeks of lockdowns had meant we couldn’t meet 
face to face. She welcomed Barry Mullen who was the 
winner of our Melbourne Cup Sweep, drawn at our Cup 
Eve Progressive Dinner. Our meetings had been 
conducted weekly via Zoom. 
With the help of Tony Thomas (an experienced 
Quizmaster) and Helen Penna, Yvonne introduced 
members to a ten-question Kahoot Quiz which she made 
up about Keilor East Rotary. The winner was Paul 
Perrottet who quickly caught on to the need for speed. In 
second place was Vanda Mullen and third was Phil 
O’Brien who went by the nickname of Obie.  They won 
bottles of wine from our generous Art Show sponsors, 
Andrew Peace Wines.

Rotary Foundation – PDG Murray Verso

Rotary has been working to eradicate 
polio for more than 35 years. Our goal of 
ridding the world of this disease is closer 
than ever.

As a founding partner of the Global Polio 
Eradication Initiative, we've reduced 
polio cases by 99.9 percent since our 
first project to vaccinate children in the 
Philippines in 1979.

https://eksscg.wordpress.com/
https://avondaleheightscg.weebly.com/
https://www.rotary.org/en/foundation-build?gclid=CjwKCAiA1uKMBhAGEiwAxzvX9420IbjzELcm2jmzAxVXsmScf5fV0yOqK5SUS6yNmoXbjkpy213CvhoCUkIQAvD_BwE


Social Night and an Introduction to Kahoot Quizzing

Monday 8th November 2021

Players open 
www.kahoot.com on 
their phones, push 
Play and type in the 
given game PIN to 
play. Scores are kept 
electronically, and 
winners given a place 
on the podium. 

The players were 
given multiple 
choices for each 
question. How do 
you would estimate 
you would have 
scored out of 10?

Kahoot! is a game-based learning platform, used as educational technology in schools and other educational 
institutions. Its learning games, "kahoots", are user-generated multiple-choice quizzes that can be accessed via 
a web browser or the Kahoot app.
Kahoot! is a tool for using technology to administer quizzes, Multiple-choice questions are projected on the 
screen. Participants/Students answer the questions with their smartphone, tablet or computer. The Kahoot app 
download is available for iOS (iPad and iPhone) and for Android devices as well as on desktop (PCs, laptops and 
Mac computers). Kahoot is free to download. 

http://www.kahoot.com/


The Rotary Foundation – Past District Governor Murray Verso 
November 15th, 2021

Promoting 
Peace

Supporting 
Education

Protecting the 
Environment

Providing Clean Water

Fighting Disease

Growing Local Economies

Saving Mothers and Children

To Donate to the Rotary Foundation,  
click here.

https://www.rotary.org/en/donate


Next  Keilor East Rotary Meeting –Monday 22nd 
November 2021 at Keilor East RSL.

When Covid Restrictions allow we meet at Keilor East RSL 
every Monday. We arrive from 6.00pm and order our 
meals by 6.30. Our Guest Speaker is introduced at 7.00pm.

We welcome your 
suggestions for 

future Guest 
Speakers. Email 

Program Organizer 
Annie Webb.

AGM Annual General Meeting of Keilor East Rotary

In lieu of our proposed Guest Speaker, John Johnson, 
Welfare Officer at Keilor East RSL, who is unable to 
attend we will show a video presentation from Stove 
Team. The organization was started by a Rotarian from 
Oregon after she volunteered in Central America. This 
presentation will give an insight into how open cooking 
fires impact the health and wellbeing of women and 
children in millions of homes around the world. It 
explains how local teams can be trained to install 
efficient, clean, brick stoves which send smoke outside 
via a chimney instead of blackening lungs and 
providing a dangerous hazard for children and adults.

Now meeting on 
Monday evenings 
at Keilor East RSL.

mailto:anndwebb@gmail.com
https://www.stoveteam.org/


UPCOMING EVENTS

Bookings Close 
on Tuesday 

23rd November

We need more participants – there will be a band and dancing is 
allowed (at last).



UPCOMING EVENTS



UPCOMING EVENTS

Coming Soon – A Raffle which will raise money for our Club in a Covid Safe way while helping 
the environment and students in the Pacific region. For more information Click on the picture 
above right.

https://iitime.org/draw-intro-rotary/
https://iitime.org/draw-intro-rotary/


Club Birthdays and Anniversaries

Birthdays
November 1: Mark Tognon
November 7: Lynn Mahoney
November 19: Barbara Rafter
November 21: Lyn Tan
November 30: Phil O’Brien
December 6: Steve Pennicott
December 10: Alison Perrottet
December 11: Liz Albioli
December 15: Emma Ebrahim
December 21: Howe Tan
December 29: Patrick Honeyborne
December 31: Vanda Mullen

Wedding Anniversaries

November 17: John and Maryanne Walsh
November 22: Elvira and Shane Tarrant
November 28: Lou and Nonie Gionfriddo
December 6: Tina Ballos and John
December 8: Ian and Cathy Wright
December 9: Deborah and Colin Akers
December 10: Tony and Margaret Thomas
December 19: Peter and Rachel Tomlinson

Rotary Anniversaries

November 24: Daryl Cornish 2007



MEMBER NEWS 

We are trying out Instagram – and 
looking for someone to manage it.

Annie Webb’s garden -Amazing what 
you can do, even when the garden beds 
are only 450mm wide.

Congratulations Annie – and thanks from 
the pollinators.

David Dippie and Phil O’Brien care for the environment 
by helping the Friends of Maribyrnong Valley whenever 
they can on Wednesdays. Phil took the photos of the 
group enjoying Morning Tea (below) and David planting 
trees (above).


